
Health Partners’ Update for Trowbridge COB 

Set out below are the aspiration of health partners for their services in Trowbridge and what they aim 

to achieve. Trowbridge COB will be working with its partners to deliver on the detail, including the 

size, shape and location of the facilities. 

Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group 

Wiltshire CCG is now in a position to formally determine the services it would consider operating out 

of the new Trowbridge campus. In respect to the services commissioned by Wiltshire CCG, the 

following services would like to be considered for space in the Trowbridge campus: 

• Minor Injury unit which will be combined with the establishment of an urgent primary care 

centre. This will include X-ray and other basic diagnostics. 

• Facilities for outpatient clinics and consultation rooms for multiple organisational use 

including Avon and Wiltshire Mental Health Partnership and the Acute Hospitals. 

• Space for therapy services 

• Birthing Unit 

• Office accommodation for Trowbridge Integrated Health and Social Care teams 

Given the nature of these services it will be essential that CCG works with the Trowbridge COB to 

consider the transport links and parking so that the client requirements are fulfilled. 

This clarifies the current thinking in respect to the health requirements for the Trowbridge campus.  

The CCG would now like to start working with colleagues to consider the floor area requirements 

taking into account future ways of working, and the council’s transformation team will lead, support or 

assist with this transformational change work. 

NHS England / Core Primary Care 

GP surgeries in Trowbridge have given serious consideration to being involved in Trowbridge campus 

and believe it is an exciting opportunity to enhance the health facilities in the Trowbridge area. The 

practices wish to be involved in the project and support its speedy development.  

NHS England has worked with the local GP surgeries to determine space requirements in the 

Trowbridge Campus for town based primary care services (not a single surgery). This amounts to 

approximately1400m2 of space and, as with the other proposals, is subject to a fully developed 

business case that demonstrates value for money and financial affordability. 

Avon and Wiltshire Mental Health Partnership 

AWP have expressed an interest in including some mental health services in purpose built facilities 

within the Trowbridge campus. 

Wiltshire Council 

Wiltshire Council is exploring the possibility of extra care housing being delivered close to the campus 

site, once finalised (working with private sector partners and using the Housing Revenue Account to 

deliver this). This would link well with extra care ‘wrap-around’ community services and leisure 

facilities in the campus which would support rehabilitation and re-ablement.  


